
Zone Township Central School is in Zone 6.  Listen to the radio for bus delays and cancellations or check 
http://www.schoolbusinfo.com for regular updates. If buses are cancelled in the morning due to fog, they will run 
in the afternoon.  If buses are cancelled in the morning due to snow and icy road conditions, they will not run in the 

afternoon and parents and guardians must make arrangements for picking up students at the end of the day. 
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Moving Between Face-to-Face Learning and Learn 
at Home 
October 22 Deadline to request change in learning program  
Families wishing to transfer students between Face-to-Face learning 
and Learn at Home (or vice versa) must notify their school by 
Thursday, October 22 by noon (12:00 p.m.).  
Please contact your home school by phone or email and provide the 
following information:  

• Student name  

• Learning model choice (Face-to-Face instruction or Learn at Home)  

• Phone number for school to follow-up  
 
Students participating in the Virtual Learn at Home Elementary or 
Secondary School should contact their home school location to request 
the change to face-to-face learning.  
Students transferring between program delivery (i.e. Face-to-Face 
learning or Learn at Home) will begin their new program type on 
Monday, November 16.  
 
Students moving between program delivery choice should anticipate 
changes in teacher(s).  
 
The Lambton Kent District School Board will attempt to accommodate 
requests earlier than the timelines for moving between program 
delivery models; however, this will vary from school-to-school and 
grade-by-grade and may not be possible. Transportation delays may 
also occur.  
 
No action is required for students who are remaining in the same 
learning model.  
 
Additional information and resources for parents/guardians is available     
at:  https://www.lkdsb.net/Board/Community/PublicHealth/parent-
guardian-resources/Pages/default.aspx#/= 
 

Medication 
If your child needs prescription medication administered during school 
hours, please see the office for an “Authorization for the Administration 
of Oral Medication” form.  It must be completed by the parent/guardian 
and physician and forwarded to the Principal for each school year.  
Over-the-counter medications (e.g., Tylenol, Advil) will not be 
administered by staff and should not be sent to school.  
 

Student Absences 
Regular school attendance is extremely 
important to the success of all students. 
As difficult as it can be some days, 
starting the school day on time is 
important.  
 

Our Safe Schools Policy requires that 
parents or guardians notify the school 
at 519-695-2739 if students will be 
absent or late. We have an answering 
machine that will take this information 
before or after school hours.   
 

It is essential for safety reasons that we 
are aware if your child is not at school. 
If we have not heard from you, a 
telephone call will be made by the 
school secretary for follow-up on the 
absenteeism.  Late students need to 
report to the office before going to class 
and will be given a late slip by the 
school secretary. We appreciate 
everyone’s cooperation!  
 

 
 

Picture Day:  Due to COVID 
restrictions, there is currently no picture 

day scheduled. 

 

Allergy Alert 
Please be advised that Zone School is 
a Nut Aware school.  We ask that the 
following products not be sent to 
school: 

• Peanuts and all nuts 

• Foods containing nuts 

• Soya peanut butter, WOW 

Butter, etc. 

• Shellfish 

• Scented products (cologne, 

perfume, etc.) 
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Staff Members at Zone: 
   

Mrs. S. Franklin .......................................... FDK 
Miss T. Dulong ................................. ECE - FDK 
Mrs. M. Oxford ............................. LRC & Gr. 1/2  
Mr. M. Charron ....................................... Gr. 1/2 
Mrs. J. Kobylka  ...................................... Gr. 3/4 
Mr. M. Curran ......................................... Gr. 5/6 
Ms. H. Delanghe ..................................... Gr. 7/8 
Mr. Belanger .............................. French/Science 
Mrs. M. Manders.............. Educational Assistant 
Mrs. V. Martin-Loree ........ Educational Assistant 
Mr. K. Jansseune ............................... Custodian 
Mrs. L. Stevens .................................. Secretary 
Mrs. C. Anderson ..................................Principal 

School Hours: 
  

9:00  ..................................................Supervision 
9:15-11:15 ............................... Instructional Time 
11:15-11:35 .................................. Nutrition Break 
11:35-11:55 ............................................. Recess 
11:55-1:35 ............................... Instructional Time 
1:35-1:55 ...................................... Nutrition Break 
1:55-2:15 ................................................. Recess 
2:15-3:35 ................................. Instructional Time 
3:35  ..................................................... Dismissal 
 
 

 

 
 
Parent Council/School Advisory Council 
This year the first meeting was held virtually on Thursday, October 8.  Nominations were held.  Co-
chairs for the 2020-2021 school year are Annette Schleihauf and Tara McEachren. We are still 
looking to fill a few more positions.  Let us know if you’re interested in joining our Parent Council.   
 
Our next meeting will be held virtually on Thursday, November 26 at 7:00 p.m.  All are welcome! 
 

http://www.schoolbusinfo.com/

